City of Oregon Planning Commission Meeting
The Planning Commission met Tuesday October 15, 2019 at 5:30 pm City Hall Council Chambers. 
Members Present: Mark Herman, Roger Cain, Jeff Hallock, Rick Ryland, Karly Spell, and Commissioner Kurt Wilson.
Absent: Randy Cropp.

Also, Present: Mayor Ken Williams and City Clerk Charlene Ruthe.
Chairman Mark Herman called the meeting to order.
Public Comment
Karly Spell moved to approve the August 20, 2019 minutes, Seconded by Rick Ryland.
Motion carried. No Nays.

Five different types of licenses can be applied for through the State of Illinois for Cannabis: growing that takes 48 acres, which we don’t have in city limits, craft growers, transporters, infuser, and retail. The State of Illinois will grant the licenses.  It’s based on a point system. The City would receive three percent of the sales. Would like to have the businesses same distance from school and/or day care that alcohol requires. No on site consumption and would require a special use permit to have in city limits.
Rick Ryland said, that Sheriff VanVickle does not want a dispensary in Ogle County. He feels the State Legislators were only looking at the money not safety. Chief DeHaan said, the Chiefs Association is not for it either. Chief DeHaan said, law enforcement should be getting testing equipment to use on traffic stops. Rick would like to change the November meeting so that the Sheriff could attend. Ogle County Board meets same night as this c
Committee. 
The November meeting will be changed to Monday November 18th at 5:00 pm. The City Clerk will let the media know and will put on city website.
Mark Herman moved to set a public hearing November 18, 2019 5:00 pm for the Municipal Cannabis Business Zoning Ordinance, Seconded by Rick Ryland.
Motion carried No Nays.

Accessory Buildings was brought up, because Chief DeHaan has been dealing with the canvas ones being ripped or torn beyond repair. In 2015 the 2011 ordinance was amended however wasn’t in city codebook. Do we want to allow them? Do we want a time frame they can be up? Do we want a permit required? The consensus of the committee was to give citizens the time frame of ninety days they can be up.
Rick Ryland moved to recommend to the City Council to amend Accessory Building so that citizens can have them up at a maximum of ninety (90) days and resend the Ordinance from 2015, Seconded by Mark Herman.
Motion carried. No Nays.

Snow removal in the downtown was discussed. This past winter season building owners in the downtown were not good about clearing the sidewalk in front of their business. Do we hire someone to do removal and add a charge onto the w/s/g bill? What would we charge for an amount? How many times do they need to remove after a big snow event? Does the full width of the sidewalk need to be cleaned? Is it the responsibility of the owners or the tenant to clean? 

Karly Spell moved to recommend to the City Council that they amend the City Code for Snow Removal in the Commercial District and at Businesses through the City limits:
based on time of accumulation snow must be removed before 9:00 am and again at or before 5:00 pm, full width of sidewalk needs to be cleaned, and violation first time $50.00 and second time $100.00.
Seconded Mark Herman.

Motion carried. No Nays.

Karly Spell moved to adjourn the meeting, Seconded by Mark Herman.
ermanMotion carried. No Nays.

Adjourn: 7:00 PM




Charlene Ruthe, Secretary

